1/31/2014 3:30:29 PM
Fwd: Camden Business Alliance appearance

Ms. Veldran - | told my friend and colleague, Jim Melton, that we were hoping that the Governor
would consider coming to Camden. He gave me your card and suggested | pass this along to you. |
would appreciate anything you can do -- THANK YOU

Begin forwarded message:

From: patricia richardson < >
Subject: Camden Business Alliance appearance

Date: January 28, 2014 1:20:46 PM EST

To:

Hello -

The Camden (SC) Business Alliance respectfully extends an invitation to Governor Haley to address
us at one of our next quarterly meetings. (We plan to extend the same invitation to Vincent Sheheen
and/or any other gubernatorial candidate for an appearance at a later date).

Our "Breakfast Before Hours" meetings of business and political leaders are held from 8 - 9 AM in
the historic Robert Mills Courthouse here in Camden. Our mission statement is a simple one: To do
whatever it takes to improve the economic climate of Camden. Our meetings are open to the pubic
and although our membership stands at about 120, an appearance by our Governor is sure to draw
a substantially larger audience.

We have great latitude regarding the date. ldeally, our next quarterly meeting would be held in late
February. Another will be scheduled in April.

We sincerely hope that Governor Haley will consider a visit with us in this, the oldest city in South
Carolina!

Thanking you in advance for your time and attention, | remain

Sincerely,

Patricia Richardson, Vice President & Program Chairman
Camden Business Alliance

830 Broad Street

Camden SC 29020
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(803)432-0818

(I will follow this up with a hard copy to the Pendleton Street address)



